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3RD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME            JANUARY 26, 2014 
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Dear Parishioners and Friends of St. Joseph 
and St. Pius V parish communities, 
 
On the Eve of the Feast of St. Blaise, Bishop 
and Martyr on February 3rd, 2014; I am 
inviting all community members, visitors, 
and friends to join us in the celebration of the 
Blessing of Throats/Candles taking place at 
all Sunday Masses next weekend. Please bring to Church all 
your Votive Candles to be blessed --including Baptismal 
and Advent Candles. We will start with the Blessing and 
Lighting of the Candles in gathering area at St. Joseph 
parish and in the Sacristy at St. Pius V parish. Once the 
Candles are light, then the entrance procession into the 
Mass will begin.  
The Feast of St. Blaise and the Blessing of the Candles 
should make Catholics more aware of the need to seek out 
Godõs favor and protection for all human ailments, 
especially when healing is culturally understood as a 
process. God desires every person to be free of all ailments 
and be healthy individuals in the fullest sense of the word. 
In the Gospel of St. John, the Lord exhort us to remain loyal 
to Him and to seek out His powerful protection, òIf you 
remain in me and my words remain in you, ask for whatever 
you want and it will be done for youó (John 15:7). Each time 
we light a candle at home and pray; the lighted candle is to 
remind us of the light Christ who is constantly calling us to 
prayer for the renewal of our bodies and souls. 
Catholic prayers for deliverance of physical diseases should 
also be paired with the Biblical understanding that God 
desires our deliverance of every other spiritual illness as 
well. In deepening oneõs biblical and cultural understanding 
of physical diseases and spiritual illnesses, I quote from the 
Social-Science Biblical Commentary on St. Johnõs Gospel by 
Bruce J. Molina, 
òIn non-Western medicine, the main problem of sickness is 
the experience of the sick person being dislodged from his/
her social moorings and standing. Social interaction with 

family members, friends, neighbors and village 
companionship comes to a halt. To be healed is to be 
restored to oneõs social network. In contemporary Western 
medicine, we view disease as a malfunction of some 
organism that can be remedied, assuming a cause and cure 
are known, by proper biomedical treatmenté 
Anthropologists therefore distinguish between disease --a 
biomedical malfunction afflicting an organism and illness --
a devalued state of being in which a personõs social 
networks have been disrupted and social significance lost. 
Illness is not so much a biological matter as it is a social 
oneé The healing process is considered directly related to a 
personõs solidarity with and loyalty to the overall belief 
system typical of the culture in general. In St. John this 
connection between belief and healing is especially strong 
(4:50, 53; 8:24; 9:18, 35-36; 10:37-38; 11:42)é Jesus heals 
because of his interpersonal relationship with the Father. 
Jesus is full of life and volunteers to share that life with 
those whom the Father sends to him.ó 
As we pray for deliverance of all physical diseases of the 
throat through the intercession of St. Blaise, bishop and 
Martyr, may we also petition God to deliver us from every 
other spiritual illness presently binding us. The latter might 
include oneõs propensity to profanity, cursing, unkind 
remarks, detraction, hypocrisy, nepotism, blackmail, and 
gossip. The Apostle St. James further reminds us, òIf a man 
who does not control his tongue imagines that he is devout, 
he is self-deceived; his worship is pointlessó (1:26); and later, 
òWe use [the tongue] to say, ôPraised be the Lord and 
Fatherõ; then we use it to curse men, though they are made 
in the likeness of God. Blessing and curse come out of the 
same mouth. This ought not to be, my brothers!ó (3:9-10). 
May our prayers for deliverance in the Feast of St. Blaise and 
our prayers of healing at home with Blessed Candles keep us 
both physically and spiritually fit and make us persevere in 
faith, hope, and love until the day of the Lordõs coming. 
Yours Truly,  
Fernando Ortega    Pastor 
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CHURCH OF ST. PIUS V 
410 Colvill St. W. Å P.O. Box 367 

Cannon Falls, MN 55009 
507-263-2578 

Emergency # 651-229-5189 

Parish Office 
Hours:   Monday-Friday 
                9:00 am-4:00 pm 

Office closed for lunch 11:30 am-12:30 pm. 

Fax:  507-263-8005 
E-mail:  stpiusvcf@frontiernet.net 
Website:  www.stpiusvcf.org 
Pastor:  Father Fernando Ortega 
Retired: Fr. Leonard Siebenaler 

Masses 
Saturday  4:00 pm 
Sunday  8:30 am 
 

Weekdays Tuesday & Friday  8 am 
 

Confessions  Saturday 3:00-3:30 pm 
Adoration:  Friday ~ 8:30 am - 8 pm 
 

Deacon Kevin Downie 
     kevin.downie@gmail.com 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT  JOSEPH 

23955 Nicolai Ave. E. 
Hastings, MN 55033 

651-437-3526 
Emergency # 
651-229-5189 

Parish Office 
Hours:    Monday-Friday 
                  9:00 am-12:30 pm 
Fax:  651-437-3506 
E-mail: stjosephm@embarqmail.com 
Website: www.stjosephmiesville.com 
Pastor  Father Fernando Ortega 
Retired: Fr. Leonard Siebenaler 

Masses 
Saturday   6:00 pm 
Sunday       8:00 am (Latin) 
                    10:30 am 
 

Weekdays  Wednesday  5:00 pm 
                        Thursday  8:30 am 
 

Confessions  Saturday 5:30-5:45 pm 
Adoration:  Thursday ~ 9 am-7 pm 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT  MARY 
8433 239th St. E. 

Hampton, MN 55031 
651-437-5546 
Emergency # 
651-629-0809 

 

Parish Office 
Hours:  Mon-Fri     7:45-8:45 am 
Fax:  651-437-3506 
E-mail: stmarysnewtrier@centurylink.net 
Website:  www.stmarysnewtrier.com 
Fr. Stan Mader  frstan@stmathias.com 
 
Rectory Phone:  437-5652 

Masses 
Sunday  8:00 am 
 

Weekdays  M & F -7:30 am 
 

Confessions  Saturday 9:00-9:30 am 
 

Adoration:  Monday   8 am - 5 pm 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT  

MATHIAS  
23315 Northfield Blvd. 
Hampton, MN 55031 

651-437-9030 
Emergency # 
651-629-0809 

Parish Office 
Hours:  Mon-Fri    8:00ñ4:00 pm 
         (Vermillion or Hampton) 
Fax:  651-437-3427 
E-mail: parishoffice@stmathias.com 
Website:  www.stmathias.com 
Fr. Stan Mader  frstan@stmathias.com 
 
Rectory Phone:  437-5652 

Masses 
Sat  5:00 pm       Sunday  11:00 am 
 

Weekdays  T & F   8:30 am 
 

Confessions  Saturday 4:00-4:30 pm 
 

Adoration: Tuesday ~ 9 am - 8 pm 
 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT JOHN  
THE BAPTIST 
106 W. Main St.  

Vermillion, MN 55085 
651-437-9030 
Emergency # 
651-629-0809 

Parish Office 
Hours:  Mon-Fri     8:00-4:00 pm 
         (Vermillion or Hampton) 
Fax:  651-437-3427 
E-mail: parishoffice@stmathias.com 
Website: stjohns-vermillion.com 
Fr. Stan Mader  frstan@stmathias.com 
 
Rectory Phone:  437-5652 

Masses 
Sunday  9:30 am 
 

Weekdays T 6:30 pm  & W 9 am 
     W 8 am (non-school days) 
 

Confessions  Tuesday 6:00-6:30 pm 
 
 

School:  437-2644 
Principal:  Sr. Tresa Margret 

Miesville 

New Trier  

Hampton 

Vermillion  
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This is Catholic Schools Week, and we 
are celebrating it with the theme, 
òCatholic Schools: Communities of Faith, 
Knowledge and Service.ó  We start with 
an all-school Mass on the 26th at St. John 
the Baptist in Vermillion, followed by 
donuts and more in the school.  There will 
be a Book Fair going on all week.  Friday there will be 
an open house at 10:00, and then Mass at 11:00 followed 
by a Family Picnic.  During the week the children will 
have a number of special days, and go roller skating on 
Wednesday afternoon. 
 

Catholic Schools simply do a good job with religious 
education and education in general.  Iõm very proud of 
the school at St. John the Baptist in Vermillion.  It is 
well run and very affordable.  This year, the first childõs 
tuition is $1,800, with discounts for additional 
children.  This compares with most schools over $3,000 
a year and some over $4,000 per year.  Catholic schools 
make service an integral part of every aspect of school 
life.  Religion is given adequate time in the school day.  
There is daily prayer and a weekly Mass.  Schools add 
energy to a parish, and develop more children, and 
subsequently adults, with a deeper understanding of 
their faith.  St. Johnõs is one of very few òrural Catholicó 
schools remaining in our Archdiocese.   Last summer a 
couple in the area, not from St. John the Baptist, 
recognized that, and donated $20,000 as a matching 
grant for the school.  In November we launched that 
effort to match it, and have now accomplished it.  In 
coming years I hope we can establish some ways to 
take some of the care of subsidizing the school away 
from a single parish.  This might be in the form of an 
endowment or low levels of support from neighboring 
parishes to ensure that all children in the area will have 
access to low-cost Catholic Education.   This will be 
among the issues we will discuss in and among the 
various parishes in the GROW process and beyond.    
In the meantime, St. Johnõs is wrestling with questions 
of how to provide the all-day care some children from 
dual-income households need. 
 

RCIA ð this weekend many candidates will be 
introduced to their parishes in the Rite of Acceptance 
at the parish Mass.  Please pray for our candidates, and 
support them in every way possible. 
 

This past week, on January 23, we had an American 
saint on the church calendar.  St. Marianne Cope was a 
religious sister who ministered to the lepers on 
Molokaõi.  Her work overlapped with that of  

St. Damien for a few months.  St. Marrianne was born 
Barbara Koob in Germany on January 23, 1838.  Shortly 
after that the family immigrated to the United States 
and settled in Utica, New York.  Apparently at this 
time the name was Americanized to Cope.  She went to 
work in the factories after 8th grade to help support the 
family as the oldest child, her father having become an 
invalid.  This delayed her goal of becoming a nun until 
at the age of 24 she was able to join the Sisters of St. 
Francis in Syracuse, NY and received the name 
Marianne.    She became a teacher, principal, and then 
was involved with the opening of the first two Catholic 
hospitals in central New York.  She arranged for 
medical students to work there, but also gave patients 
the right to refuse treatment from them, at a time that 
such patient rights were unheard of.  By 1883 she was 
the superior of her order, and then responded to a plea 
from the king of Hawaii to send nuns to work with 
lepers.  She went with six sisters, established hospitals 
for lepers in Oahu and Maui, and eventually went to 
Molokaõi when lepers were once again sequestered.   
She died of natural causes in 1918.  She was beatified in 
2005 and canonized in 2012. 
 

Is the cold and snow getting you down?  What does 
scripture say? 
 
Every shower and dew, bless the Lord! 
All you winds, bless the Lord! 
Fire and heat, bless the Lord! 
Cold and chill, bless the Lord! 
Dew and rain, bless the Lord! 
Frost and chill, bless the Lord! 
Ice and snow, bless the Lord! 
Nights and days, bless the Lord! 
Light and darkness, bless the Lord! 
Lightnings and clouds, bless the Lord! 
         Daniel 3:64-73,  
         from the prayer of the three young men in the furnace. 
 
Another reminder to complete the survey for the 
GROW pastoral planning process.  Here are the survey 
links ð be sure to do only the one for your parish.  Each 
parishioner age 16 and over is asked to do this. 
 
 
http://fluidsurveys.com/s/StJohntheBaptistVermillion/ 
http://fluidsurveys.com/s/StMathiasHampton/ 
http://fluidsurveys.com/s/StMaryNewTrier/ 

http://fluidsurveys.com/s/StJohntheBaptistVermillion/
http://fluidsurveys.com/s/StMathiasHampton/
http://fluidsurveys.com/s/StMaryNewTrier/


Find us on the web at www.stpiusvcf.org 
and check out Faith Formation on 

Facebook at St. Pius V Faith Formation 
 

Fr. Leonard Siebenaler will be out 
on vacation starting January 31st 
until March 3rd 2014. Fr. Fernando 
Ortega will be covering all 
weekend and weekday Masses. 
 

On Sunday, February 
16th we will be 
honoring our 
grandparents at the 
Grandparents Mass at 8:30 am.  
Our elementary students will be 
taking part in the Mass ministries. 
This will be followed by the 
Confirmation Fundraiser Breakfast 
from 9:30-11:00am in the lower 
level.  The cost is a free will 
donation so bring the whole family!  
The menu includes pancakes, 
sausage, eggs, juice, coffee and 
milk.  The KCõs will be cooking 
and grade 9 students and parents 
will be setting up, serving and 
cleaning up.  Proceeds go to help 
defray the cost of grade 9 & 10 
Confirmation Weekend Retreats 
at the NET Center in W St. Paul.  
All are welcome! 
 

Grade 2 students and parents are 
to attend the First Eucharist 
Retreat & Learning Centers from 
10:00am-noon in the lower level on 
Saturday, February 8th.  This is part 
of the preparation for First 
Eucharist.  If you have questions, 
please contact Debbie Bauer at 507
-263-4680 or email to 
spvff@frontier.com. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St. John the Baptist Catholic 
School in Vermillion is asking for 
your help collecting Box Tops for 
Education, Labels for Education 
etc.  You will find a five drawer 
plastic box at the church 
entrances, each drawer for a 
different item they are collecting.  
All go to benefit the school. 
 

Medjugorje message:  òDear 
children!  I am carrying to you the King 
of Peace that He may give you His peace.  
You, little children, pray, pray, pray.  The 
fruit of prayer will be seen on the faces of 
the people who have decided for God and 
His Kingdom.  I, with my Son Jesus, bless 
you all with a blessing of peace.  Thank 
you for having responded to my call.ó 
 

The 2014 Catholic Services 
Appeal is underway.  Many 
parishioners will soon receive or 
have already received a mailing 
requesting your support.  Funds go 
toward food, shelter, education, 
spiritual support and sacraments 
to individuals who are in need, 
disabled, imprisoned, hospitalized 
or in nursing homes. You support 
low-income seniors, pregnant 
mothers, refugees, immigrants, 
seminarians preparing for 
priesthood, make the Archdiocesan 
Youth Day happen, help fund 
Rediscover: evangelization and 
catechesis initiative and the 65,000 
brother and sisters at the mission 
parish of Jesucristo Resucitado in 
Venezuela. This yearõs theme is 
òSeek first the Kingdom of Godó.  
Please be as generous as you can.  
Contributions will be used for the 
benefit of designated ministries of 
the Appeal and no other purposes. 
When St. Pius V reaches its goal, 
25% of all funds received will be 
returned for use in the parish.   
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ST. PIUS V PARISH 
& COMMUNITY CALENDAR  

Saturday, January 25 
 3:00ñ3:30 pm Reconciliation 
 4:00 pm  Mass for Dan OõGormanÀ  
Sunday, January 26 
 8:30 am Mass for St. Pius V Parish Family 
 9:45 am-6:00 pm Grades 5-12 
  WaterPark of America trip 
Monday, January 27 
 7:00 pm YLT volunteer orientation 
Tuesday, January 28 
 8:00 am Mass for St. Pius V Youth 
Wednesday, January 29 
 6:00-7:00 pm Pre-Gr 5 FF class 
  Reconciliation for Grades 2-5 
 7:15-8:30 pm Gr 6-10 FF class 
  Reconciliation for Grades 9-10 
Thursday, January 30 
Friday, January 31 
 8:00 am Mass for St. Pius V parishioners 
  who are ill or have special needs 
 8:30 amñ8:00 pm Eucharistic Adoration 
Saturday, February 1 
 3:00ñ3:30 pm Reconciliation 
 4:00 pm  Mass for Bob OõGormanÀ  
Sunday, February 2 
 8:30 am Mass for St. Pius V Parish Family 

SUNDAY STEWARDSHIP 
January 19, 2014 

With gratitude for all you have given in either time, 
talent or treasure your parish community is grateful. 
 

Envelopes &  Plate .......................... $4,202.11 
Auto Contributions ...................... $2,428.00 
Blessed Virgin Mary Grotto ............ $100.00 
                       Total ............................. $6,830.11 
 

Weekly budget .............................. $7,965.46 

Pre Baptism Formation classes will be 
held at St. Pius V the 3rd Tuesday of 
each month for both St. Pius V and  
St. Joseph. Please contact the parish 

office - parishsecretary@frontiernet.net 
if you want to schedule the class. 

PARISH STAFF 
Pastor:  Fr. Fernando Ortega 
    507-263-2578  frortega@embarqmail.com 
Business Administrator:    Mickey Kimmes 
    507-263-2578  stpiusvcf@frontiernet.net 
Parish Office:  507-263-2578 
Parish Secretary:  parishsecretary@frontiernet.net 
Pre-Grade 10 Faith Formation Coordinator:   
Debbie Bauer  507-263-4680 spvff@frontier.com 
Admin Assist/Webmaster:  Linda Rogers 
   507-263-4800  ffsecretary@frontiernet.net 
Music Director:  Sue Franke-Clark 
Building & Maintenance:  
 Ken Rohr & Shawn Carpenter  507-263-2578 
Prayer Network:  Rosemary Pirrung 
    507-263-5321 

mailto:spvff@frontier.com
mailto:parishsecretary@frontiernet.net
mailto:parishsecretary@frontiernet.net


Fr. Leonard Siebenaler will be out 
on vacation starting January 31st 
until March 3rd 2014. Fr. Fernando 
Ortega will be covering all 
weekend and weekday Masses. 

 

Corned Beef and 
Cabbage Dinner 

March 16 (St. Patricks 
Day this year!) 

Mark your calendars for the 2013 
Corned Beef and Cabbage Dinner! 
March 16, 2014 from 11:30 am to 
4:00.  Details to follow. 
 

The Stewardship Committee is 
looking for a few good men and 
women, 18 years and older, to be on 
a newly formed Hospitality 
Committee.  The purpose of the 
Hospitality Committee is to 
welcome new parishioners and 
help them get connected to all the 
activities and ministries at  
St. Joseph's.  Please contact Julia 
Greil if you are interested at  
612-233-8197 or jegreil@comcast.net. 
 
 
 
 

St. Josephõs Welcomes 
Dan & Tara (Regan) Miller &  

children Avery, Norah, Savannah 
1075 36th St. West, Hastings 

 
Catholic United Financial 
believes in living our mission at 
every opportunity.  A prime example 
of òCatholics helping Catholicsó 
approach is our Matching Grant 
fundraising program.  This program 
helps Catholic parishes raise funds 
specifically to be used to support 
Catholic schools and religious 
education programs.  The generous 
giving of time and talent is what 
makes the St. Joseph Council special.  
It is through your efforts that CUF is 
able to present a check for $1000 to 
benefit St. Joseph Parish.   
Thank You! 
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LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Saturday, February 1 6:00 pm 
Lector Judy Foley 
Eucharistic Ministers  Sylvia Bauer, 
 Julie Niebur & Maria Roche 
Ushers  Jerry Reinardy Family 
Servers  Hayden & Sydney Niebur 
 

Sunday, February 2 8:00 am 
Ushers Mark Lokowich & Rob Bestgen 
 

Sunday, February 2 10:30 am 
Lector  Julie Fox 
Eucharistic Ministers Rita Molitor, 
 Al Niebur & Nick Ries 
Ushers  Kocur Family 
Servers  Sam & Mia Molitor 

ST. JOSEPH 
PARISH CALENDAR 

Sunday, January 26 
 8:00 am   Extraordinary Form of the Mass 
 10:30 am Mass for Bernard StoffelÀ 
Monday, January 27 
Tuesday, January 28 
Wednesday, January 29 
 5:00 pm Mass for Marie LorenzÀ 
 5:30ð6:30 pm Wednesday Night Dinner 
 6:00ñ7:00 pm FF Grades K-5 
 7:15-8:30 pm FF Grades 6-10 
Thursday, January 30 
 8:30 am Mass for Dcn. George  Kukach, Jr. À 
 9:00 amñ6:00 pm Eucharistic Adoration  
Friday, January 31 
 10:00 pm Ski Lock-In 
Saturday, February 1 
 4:00 am Ski Lock-in Ends 
 5:30 ð5:45 pm Reconciliation 
 6:00 pm  Mass for Celestine WagnerÀ 
Sunday, February 2 
 8:00 am Extraordinary Form of the Mass 
 10:30 am  Mass for David AhlersÀ(A) 

COLLECTION 
January 19, 2013 

Envelopes & Plate .......................... $3,092.37 
Electronic Contributions ................ $700.00 
Solemnity of Mary ................................ $10.00 
 

Weekly Collection budget........... $4,327.00 
 
 

Thank you very much! 

PARISH STAFF 
Pastor:  Fr. Fernando Ortega  ext. 11 
                    frortega@embarqmail.com 
Business Administrator: Patti Brown 
 437-3526, ext. 10      stjosephm@embarqmail.com 
Faith Formation Director:  Cathy Roche 
     ext. 24  caroche@embarqmail.com 
Associate Youth Minister:  Norma Berens 
     ext. 16  noberens@embarqmail.com 
Music Director:   Heidi Mace          
                    hemace@embarqmail.com 
Buildings Maintenance:  Nick Ries 
Custodian:  Mike Otto 
Grounds Maintenance:  Steve Susag 
Cemeterian:  Rebecca Susag 

 
 
 

January 
29ñK-5 Class, 6:00-7:00 pm 
          Gr 6-10, 7:15-8:30 pm 
 

February 
  5ñK-5 Class, 6:00-7:00 pm 
          Gr 6-10, 7:15-8:30 pm 
 

We will be taking a bus to Feed 
My Starving Children on  
February 12.  Grades 11-12 are  
welcome to join the 8th -10th grade 
classes.  Please contact Cathy at 
caroche@embarqmail.com or  
437-3526 if you wish to go.   
 
 
 

Youth Ministry  
January 

28-CHWC Mission Trip Kick Off 
at SEAS-6:30pm 
31-Welch Ski Lock-in-  
     See flier for info 
 

February 
  2-YLT Team Quarterly Meeting  
       with St. Pius V at St. Joseph  
       Church 11:45-1:15 
  5-Connections 
  9-Second Sunday 
 

A big Thank You to everyone that 
purchased a Kendama for our 
CHWC Mission trip fundraiser. It 
was very successful.  I would like 
you to know that we do have a few 
left, but some of the colors may not 
be available.  If interested contact 
Norma Berens by email  
noberens@embarqmail.com. 

mailto:jegreil@comcast.net
mailto:noberens@embarqmail.com


 First Confession for both St. Mary 
and St. Mathias parishes will be at 
10:30 am, Saturday, February 1 at 
St. Maryõs Church in New Trier. 
 

Year end tax statements have 
been mailed.  If there are any 
questions about their accuracy, 
please call Patti Brown at  
437-5546.  Thank you for your 
generosity. 
 

Surveys for GROW are to be 
completed by February 2nd.  We 
encourage you to take it on-line at 
http://fluidsurveys.com/s/
StMaryNewTrier.  If you want 
assistance, or need a computer to 
use, you can arrange to take it in 
our school building Wednesday 
from 1:00-4:00, Thursday from 8:00
-11:00, or Friday from 4:00-5:00. 
 

Confirmation Candidates (and 
parents, and as many sponsors as 
possible):  We have a meeting 
Wednesday at 7:30 (following 
Faith Formation Class) at  
St. Mathias Church in Hampton. 
 

Blest Art:   On the weekend of  
February 1st and 2nd, 2014  Blest 
Art will be visiting our parish after 
all Masses to display hand-carved 
olive wood religious art made by 
Catholics in the Holy Land. Your 
purchase of these beautiful items 
will help support Catholic families 
in Bethlehem and Jerusalem, and 
help them to continue to earn a  
living in the land of Christõs birth. 
Visit Blest Artõs Web site at 
www.BlestArt.org to preview the 
art that will be available. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

First Saturday 
Devotion 

(First Saturday of each 
month) 

Saturday, February 1 
Mass at 8:30 am 

Confessions at 9 am 
 

The prayer communicated to the 
Fatima children in the first 
apparition of Our Lady:  òO most 
Holy Trinity, I adore Thee!  My 
God, my God, I love Thee in the 
most Blessed Sacrament!ó  May our 
adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
be increased through this prayer. 
 

 
 
 

February 8, 2014 
Allison Hoffman & Matthew Tenis 
 

You can receive the graces from 
Our Lady of Fatima by signing the 
booklet by her statue in the back of 
church and taking her in your 
home for a week or several weeks. 
 

We have an ongoing drive for 
toothbrushes and small childrenõs 
clothes, both can be left in back of 
church. 
 

The Council of Catholic Women 
(CCW) annual dues are due if you 
havenõt already paid.  An envelope 
is included in your  stewardship 
envelopes for 2014.  Drop the 
envelope in the collection basket at 
Mass or mail to the parish office.  
The CCW depends on these dues 
to fund their service activities 
during the year. 
 

St. Mary's and St. Mathias's 
second graders will be making 
their First Reconciliation  
February 1. Please pray for them. 
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ST. MARY 
PARISH CALENDAR 

Sunday, January 26 
 8:00 am  Mass for Mary LorentzÀ 
Monday, January 27 
 7:30 am Mass for living and deceased 
    members of the St. Nicholas/St. Theresa  
  Society 
 8:00 am-5:00 pm  Eucharistic Adoration 
Tuesday, January 28 
 7:30 pm Tri Parish Grades 9 & 10  
  Confirmation Meeting at New Trier 
Wednesday, January 29 
 6:30-7:30 pm FF Classes Gr 1-10 
Thursday, January 30 
Friday, January 31 
 7:30 am Mass for Helen GergenÀ 
Saturday, February 1 
 8:30 am First Saturday Mass 
 9:00 amñ9:30 am Reconciliation 
 10:30 am First Confessions 
Sunday, February 2 
 8:00 am  Mass for Norbert SteinÀ 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Sunday, January 26 8:00 am 
Lector Gail Kimmes 
Eucharistic Ministers Laurie Otte, 
 John Carpenter, Sue Schabert, George Feidt 
Ushers Jim Feidt, Dave & Joe Meyers 
Servers Nick & Sarah McGrath 
 Theresa Hofmeister 
 

Sunday, February 2 8:00 am 
Lector Mark V. Brummel 
Eucharistic Ministers Gail Kimmes, 
 Karen Reinardy, Lenore Peine, Leon Gergen 
Ushers Al Nauer, TJ Nordling, Dan Peine 
Servers Levi Schaffer,  
 John Carpenter & Carol Carpenter 
Gift Bearers Nancy Gergen 
Rosary Leader Ray Gergen 

PARISH STAFF 
Parish Office:   651-437-5546 
   Email:  stmarysnewtrier@centurylink.net 
Business Administrator:  Patti Brown 
Music Director:  Alan Reinardy 
Cemeterian:  Michelle Kimmes 

COLLECTION 
January 19 ......................................... $1,743.00 
Electronic Contributions ................ $165.00 
CCW Dues ..............................................70.00 
 

Weekly budget .............................. $2,500.00 
This weekõs difference..................... -$757.00 
Budgeted year to date................. $72,500.00 
Collected year to date .................. $80,151.88 
Over year to date ............................. $7,651.88 

Thank you very much! 

Donuts and Coffee and juice 
served after Mass TODAY.  Thank 
you to the St. Nicholas/St. Theresa 
Catholic United Financial Council 
for serving!  All are welcome. 

http://fluidsurveys.com/s/StMaryNewTrier/
http://fluidsurveys.com/s/StMaryNewTrier/
http://www.BlestArt.org


 Year end tax statements have been 
mailed.  If there are any questions 
about their accuracy, please call 
Rhonda Rother at 437-9030.   
Thank you for your generosity. 
 

Surveys for GROW are to be 
completed by February 2nd.  We 
encourage everyone, age 16 or 
older, to take it on-line at  
http://fluidsurveys.com/s/
StMathiasHampton.  You may also 
arrange to take it at the parish 
office from 8:30 to 4:00 this 
Monday through Friday.  All 
surveys must be completed by 
midnight February 2.  If you are 
wanting a paper copy, please 
submit it by this Friday. 
 

Confirmation Candidates (and 
parents, and as many sponsors as 
possible):  We have a meeting 
Wednesday at 7:30 (following 
Faith Formation Class) at  
St. Mathias Church in Hampton. 
 

First Confession for both St. Mary 
and St. Mathias parishes will be at 
10:30 am, Saturday, February 1, at 
St. Maryõs Church in New Trier.   
 

Getting to Know Our Parish 
Family:  Thank you to all who so 
graciously added their family 
history to the bulletin.  We have 
had many favorable comments and 
will continue this project.  Please 
consider adding your story to the 
list by submitting a short history 
about your family.   
 

Eucharistic Adoration  
We are in need of 
someone or family to 
take the 9 to 10 am hour 
from now through May.  
Call Olive Hupf at  

507-263-2705 or e-mail 
olivern@frontiernet.net as soon as 
possible.  Thank you to all the people 
who have been so faithful for so long 
a time. God bless all of you.   Olive 
 
 

FEATURED ADVERTISER  
 

LITTLE OSCARõS  
Little Oscarõs Restaurant is the 
meeting place for many locals and a 
good place to stop and eat when 
traveling through the area.  Vicki 
Dohmen, daughter of Ann and 
Gene Dohmen, all members of  
St. Mathias Parish, has been the 
owner of Little Oscarõs since 2005.  
Vicki does occasional catering for 
weddings, anniversaries, funerals, 
and businesses. The restaurant 
seats 100 and employs about  
20 people.  Little Oscarõs will be 
celebrating its 50th òBirthdayó in 
June, so watch for upcoming 
announcements.  Vicki invites 
everyone to come try her Friday 
Night Fish Fryéit canõt be beat! 
 

Blest Art:   On the weekend of  
February 1st and 2nd, 2014  Blest 
Art will be visiting our parish after 
all Masses to display hand-carved 
olive wood religious art made by 
Catholics in the Holy Land. Your 
purchase of these beautiful items 
will help support Catholic families 
in Bethlehem and Jerusalem, and 
help them to continue to earn a  
living in the land of Christõs birth. 
Visit Blest Artõs Web site at 
www.BlestArt.org to preview the 
art that will be available. 

ST. MATHIAS 
PARISH CALENDAR 

Sunday, January 26 
 11:00 am  Mass for Tri-Parish Community 
Monday, January 27 
Tuesday, January 28 
 8:30 am  Mass for Alonza RawayÀ 
 9:00 am-7:00 pm   Eucharistic Adoration 
 7:30 pm Tri Parish Grades 9 & 10  
  Confirmation Meeting at New Trier 
Wednesday, January 29 
 6:30-7:30 pm FF Classes Gr 1-10 
Thursday, January 30 
Friday, January 31 
 8:30 am Mass for  Catherine EilenÀ 
Saturday, February 1 
 10:30 am First Confession at St. Maryõs 
 4:00 ð 4:30 pm   Reconciliation 
 5:00 pm  Mass for Bernard SmithÀ 
Sunday, February 2 
 11:00 am  Mass for Tri-Parish Community 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Saturday, February 1 5:00 pm 
Reader Connie Frandrup 
Eucharistic Ministers Connie Frandrup, 
 Tom & Caye Kosir, Paul Endres 
Ushers Rich & Loraine Neisen 
Servers Brock & Molly Mogensen 
 
Sunday, February 2 11:00 am 
Reader Bill Nelson 
Eucharistic Ministers Bill Nelson, 
 Peggy Thurmes, Chris Heiman, Mary Frandrup 
Ushers Clarence Johnson, Volunteer 
Servers Jim & Chris Heiman 
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PARISH STAFF 
Parish Office:   651-437-9030 
Business Administrator:  Rhonda Rother 
   parishoffice@stmathias.com 
Cemeterian:  Rosie Giefer  651-437-9025 
Church Basement:  651-480-0088 

COLLECTION 
January 18/19 Envelopes ............... $2,093.00 
          Plate ............................................ $125.00 
 
Weekly Budget ............................... $2,889.00 
Budget Year to Date ....................$89,559.00 
Collected Year to Date ................$99,225.34 
Overage to date .............................. $9,666.34 
 

Thank you very much! 

http://fluidsurveys.com/s/StMaryNewTrier/
http://fluidsurveys.com/s/StMaryNewTrier/
mailto:olivern@frontiernet.net
http://www.BlestArt.org


 Join us for the various Catholic 
Schools week events starting 
today with donuts and more in the 
school after Mass, and the start of 
the Book Fair!  The Mass with the 
school this week will be on Friday, 
January 31 at 11:00 following an 
open house at 10:00 a.m.  
Wednesdayõs Mass will be at 8 am.   
The children will have various fun 
and educational events throughout 
the week.  
 

Congratulations to those who will 
receive First Reconciliation this 
afternoon (January 26)!   
 

Please complete the GROW 
Survey for our pastoral planning 
process.  This is for everyone age 16 
and over.  You may take it on-line 
now, or at school after Mass the 
next two weekends, or from  
4:00 -5:00 at the school.  People 
will be there to help you.  All 
surveys must be completed by 
midnight February 2.  Hardcopies 
are available; we ask they be 
returned by January 31 so we have 
time to enter them.  The link for 
the survey http://fluidsurveys.com/
s/StJohntheBaptistVermillion/  . 
 

Painting:  In preparation for our  
100th  year celebration of  the 
blessing of St. John church 
building, we  are planning to do 
some touch up painting on doors 
and walls in church in the next few 
weeks or month.  We want the 
church to look nice for the 
centennial. If you enjoy painting 
and are good, please call Earl 
Wagner @ 651-437- 5982. 

ST. JOHN THE BAPTIST 
PARISH CALENDAR 

Sunday, January 26 
 8:20-9:20 am Religious Ed for Grades 1-10 
 9:30 am  All School Mass  
  for  Robert FrandrupÀ 
Sunday School in Gathering Area during Mass 
 2:00 pm First Confession 
Monday, January 27 
 3:45-5:00 pm Gr 5-7 Youth Fellowship 
  -Parish Library 
Tuesday, January 28 
 6:00ñ6:30 pm  Reconciliation 
 6:30 pm  Mass for Frank & Loretta FrandrupÀ  

 7:30 pm Tri Parish Gr 9 & 10 
  Confirmation Meeting at New Trier 
Wednesday, January 29 
 8:00 am Mass for Richard AngusÀ  
Thursday, January 30 
Friday, January 31 
 11:00 am School Mass for 
  Aley Aranjanilyil À 
Saturday, February 1 
Sunday, February 2 
 8:20-9:20 am Religious Ed for Grades 1-10 
 9:30 am  Mass for  Ernest WernerÀ 
Sunday School in Gathering Area during Mass 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Sunday, February 2 9:30 am 
Lector Mary Holien 
Eucharistic Ministers Norb Girgen, 
 Don Kamen, Tom Majeski, Mary Holien, 
  Diane Meyers 
Ushers Ralph & Cody Meyers 
 Dave & Jean Beskau 
Servers Andraya Thordildson, 
 Christian Strommen, Julia Kurzawski 
Rosary Leader Sue Bauer 
Money Counters Warren & Renee Vought, 
 Greg Ries, Kevin Bauer 
Church Cleaning Family last names B 
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PARISH STAFF 
School Principal:  Sr. Tresa Margret 
        651-437-2644 
        sjbprincipal@stjohns-vermillion.com 
Parish Office:  651-437-9030 
        parishoffice@stmathias.com 
Business Administrator:  Rhonda Rother 
Rel Ed Directors: Sr. Tresa Margret/Sr. Noel 
Music Director:  Patty Aslesen 
Cemeterian:  Greg Ries & Rhonda Rother 

Blest Art:   On the weekend of  
February 1st and 2nd, 2014  Blest 
Art will be visiting our parish after 
all Masses to display hand-carved 
olive wood religious art made by 
Catholics in the Holy Land. Your 
purchase of these beautiful items 
will help support Catholic families 
in Bethlehem and Jerusalem, and 
help them to continue to earn a  
living in the land of Christõs birth. 
Visit Blest Artõs Web site at 
www.BlestArt.org to preview the 
art that will be available. 
 

5th & 6th Grade parent meeting: 
Please mark your calendars for 
Wednesday, February 5 at 6:30 pm. 
This meeting will provide  
opportunities for parents and 
teachers to socialize and learn 
about the details and key  
differentiators of the 5th and 6th 
grade experience at St John's 
School. Mrs. Petit and Mrs. 
Gordon, our 6th and 5th Grade 
teachers, will go over the  
curriculum and answer questions. 
 
 

Youth Community Corner 
Kingdom Kids: grades 5-7.  We 
meet again on Monday January 27 
after school until 5 pm. Students 
needing to be bussed from Hastings 
Middle School can call the bus 
company to find out which bus 
comes to Vermillion. Then let them 
know who your student is. 
 

Youth fellowship : grades 8-12. We 
meet again Monday February 24 
6:30-7:45 pm. We'll have tacos - 
bring your favorite salsa, hot sauce 
or guac! Grab a friend, all are welcome. 
 

Facebook: We have a fan page! Come 
and "like" us. SJY - St John's Youth 
 

Cardboard needed: I'm collecting 
some flat cardboard before January 
27, please bring it to the church 
basement coat room (near the 
chapel) thank you! 

COLLECTION 
January 19, 2014 

Envelopes & Plate ......................... $2,988.64 
 
Weekly Budget ............................... $3,706.00 
Budget Year to Date ................... $133,180.00 
Collected Year to Date .............. $160,740.95 
Deficient to date ........................... $27,560.95 

Bible Study - Book of Wisdom will be 
starting up on Thursday, January 30 at 
1 pm at the home of Betty Gergen.   
Interested persons should call Betty at 
437-4720 so materials can be ordered. 

http://fluidsurveys.com/s/StJohntheBaptistVermillion/
http://fluidsurveys.com/s/StJohntheBaptistVermillion/
http://www.BlestArt.org
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Sr. Tresa Margret, Principal 
PreK-Grade 6 

 

Catholic Schools 
Week is January 26 - 
February 1.  The 
Catholic Schools 
Week celebration will 

begin with an All School Mass on 
Sunday, January 26 at 9:30 am.   It 
will be followed by an Open House 
and Book Fair at the school.  
Donuts and juice will be served in 
the community room. 
 

Catholic United Financial Annual 
Catholic Schools Raffle: St John 
School will be participating in the 
2014 Catholic United Financial 
Annual Catholic Schools Raffle.  
The goal for 2014 is $10,000.  
Tickets sales go from Friday, 
January 17, 2014 until March 2. The 
grand prize is $25,000 cash or a 
2014 Honda CR-V. The student 
who sells the most tickets in our 
school will receive a Kindle Fire 
Tablet and the top-selling 
classroom at our school will be 
treated to a movie and popcorn 
party. If the school makes the goal, 
we will be treated to an all-you-can 
eat pizza party. Watch the LIVE 
Grand Prize Drawing online on 
www.catholicunited.org, March 13, 
2014. The best news is that all 
money collected through the raffle 
will stay in our school.   
 

Pre-School Open House will be on 
Tuesday, February 11 at 6:30 pm in 
the Community Room. If you have 
a 3 year old or 4 year old child ready 
to start preschool next year, you 
may sign him/her up at any time. 
 

No School:  January 24th - Teacher 
Workshop 

Kindergarten Open House will be 
held Thursday, Feb 13 at 6:30 pm in 
the Community Room. If you have 
a child who is ready for 
Kindergarten, you may sign up at 
any time.  For more information call 
the officeð 437-2644 Or e mail 
sjbprincipal@stjohns-
vermillion.com. Visit our website: 
www.stjohns-vermillion.com   
 

5th & 6th Grade parent meeting: 
Please mark your calendars for 
Wednesday, February 5 at 6:30 pm. 
This meeting will provide 
opportunities for parents and 
teachers to socialize and learn 
about the details and key 
differentiators of the 5th and 6th 
grade experience at St John's 
School. Mrs. Petit and Mrs. 
Gordon, our 6th and 5th Grade 
teachers, will go over the 
curriculum and answer questions. 
 
 

Science Fair Season is Underway: 
Students and faculty at St John the 
Baptist Catholic School-Vermillion 
kicked off their annual science fair 
season with Family Science Night, a 
event that allows students in  
pre-K through 6th and their families to 
explore a variety of science 
experiments in each of the school's 
classrooms. The evening event ended 
with a presentation from the 
organization Mad Science, an 
education organization who's mission 
is to spark imaginative learning 
through hands-on experiences for 
elementary-aged students. Outside the 
classroom, students in grades 3 through 
6 are busy conducting required science 
fair experiments and projects, while 
many additional students in grades pre
-K through 2nd may join in the 
excitement and also present a project 
to judges on Science Fair day, Friday, 
March 7th. Top student scientists in 
grades 3 through 6th will advance to 
regional competition in Mankato, 
MN in April. 

Lewis House:  St. Anneõs Society 
would like to sponsor a collection 
drive for the Lewis House through 
February 10.  A box will be located 
in the back of the Church for 
contributions.  Lewis House of 
Hasting/Eagan is a domestic 
violence emergency shelter for 
women and their families.  If you, 
or anyone you know of, is in need of 
assistance ð they may call 437-1291.  
All inquiries are strictly confidential. 
Items needed: Diapers, Wipes, 
Sheets, Blankets, Mattress Pads 
(twin, full, queen), Pillows, Socks/
Mittens/Gloves(women & children), 
Laundry Supplies, Shampoo/
Conditioner, Hairbrushes/Combs, 
Toothbrushes/Toothpaste, Educ. 
toys ages 0-6 years, Gift Cards for 
Groceries, Gas, Walmart, Target, etc. 
 

Visiting Womenõs Religious 
Communities in the Twin Cities 
area, 8 am-6 pm, Saturday, Feb. 22. 
Women will have a chance to visit 
four different religious communities 
to meet, learn, share meals, and pray 
with Catholic sisters. We will visit 
local communities of Benedictines, 
Franciscan Poor Clares, School 
Sisters of Notre Dame and Sisters of 
St. Joseph. The event is free. For more 
information and registration, contact 
Sister Jill Underdahl, CSJ, 
junderdahl@csjstpaul.org,  
651-696-2873 by February 15. 
 

Rediscover: faith 2014 Speakers 
Series ð Starts February 3 

Mark your calendars now for talks 
in the Rediscover: faith 2014 
Speakers Series. Total attendance 
topped 15,000 for the 2013 series. 
Make sure you are among those to 
participate in the all new talks this 
year!   Rediscover: why pray ð 
presented by Father Bill Baer 
Rediscover: how to pray ð 
presented by Pat and Kenna Millea 
The two talks are offered on 
consecutive weeks February 4 & 11 
St. John Neumann, Eagan 

mailto:junderdahl@csjstpaul.org


READINGS FOR THE WEEK JANUARY 27, 2014 
 

Monday 2 Sm 5:1-7, 10/Mk 3:22-30 
Tuesday 2 Sm 6:12b-15, 17-19/Mk 3:31-35 
Wednesday 2 Sm 7:4-17/Mk 4:1-20 
Thursday 2 Sm 7:18-19, 24-29/Mk 4:21-25 
Friday 2 Sm 11:1-4a, 5-10a, 13-17/Mk 4:26-34 
Saturday 2 Sm 12:1-7a, 10-17/Mk 4:35-41 
Sunday Mal 3:1-4/Heb 2:14-18/Lk 2:22-40 or 2:22-32 
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PLEASE PRAY FOR 
Kyle Otte,  Mary Siebenaler, 
Scarlet Wagner, Keith & 
Rosemary Price, Jean 
Mercier, Ruth Hurt, Kay 

Geibel, Jennifer Griffith, Denise & Rolf 
Haaland, Jim Kruse, Shirley McCoy, 
Terry Fischbach, Janet Frandrup, 
Carter Thomas, Robert Grams, Candy 
& Arnold Meyer, Marvin Knoll, 
Marilou Engeldinger, Merrilee Weber, 
Jeanette Roiger, Harriet Schammel, 
John Gegen & family, Mary Beissel, 
Jerry Lorentz, Nancy Bussman, Diane 
Schiller, Nora Rosenthal, Beulah 
Wahlin, Michael Frandrup, Annegret 
Carrigan, Caroline Bowen, Jim Ashton, 
Fr. David Barrett, Elaine Morey, Janean 
Milliren, Addison Cordes, Brian 
Lorentz, Adam Haster, Rainer òSpudó 
Kimmes, Ruth & Ray Gadient, Marek 
Stapleton, Jason Schaffer, Andy 
Wellman, Don King, Domingo 
Dimayuga, Jess Belbeck, Leroy Wagner, 
Barney Ostertag, Kim Truax, Paul Olson, 
Mason Meier, Bev King, Ruben Rosario, 
Joanne Reinardy, Mary McGraw, Dan 
Stoffel, Cookie Rother, Betty Anderson, 
Lorraine Matsch, Joey John Werner, 
Kathy Fox, Loren Jacobson, Darla 
Bingham, Paul Tix, Jaelynn Endres,  
 Francis Schaffer, Wally Stoffel, Tom 
Osborn, Jennifer Geiger 
 

If you know someone that would appreciate 
prayers for their health and wellness, please call 
me at the office. -Patti 

St. Pius ~ Cannon Falls         St. Josephõs ~ Miesville 
St. Maryõs ~ New Trier         St. Mathias ~ Hampton 

St. John the Baptist ~ Vermillion 
 

New Parishioners:  Please contact the parish office to register. 
Sacrament of Marriage:  Arrangements should be made at least six  
                                                months in advance. 
Infant Baptism:  Please contact the parish office near the time of birth or  
                   adoption to arrange for this special event and for pre-baptismal 
                  parental instruction. 
Hospital Patients:  Please contact the parish office when you are admitted  
                                      to a hospital. 

Please submit bulletin announcements to your Parish Secretary by 10:00 am Tuesday. 

 

KNIGHTS 
          CORNERé 
 

The Knights of Columbus 
were founding in 1882.  Ten 

years later there were at least 6,000 
members, for that many marched in a 
parade commemorating 400th  
anniversary of Columbus discovering 
the New World.  By 1910 the KCs had 
expanded to Canada, the Philippines, 
Panama, Cuba, and had started college 
councils as well as the ò4th Degreeó 
which emphasizes patriotism. 
 

Watch for an article in the paper 
about the Knights of Columbus  
Councilõs role, with others, in getting 
an AED (heart defibrillator) for St. 
John the Baptist School, and a second 
one for the church building. 

                           Please join your 
                           fellow parishioners  
                           for The All Saints  
                          Music Festival,  
                            May 16, 2014 at the 
Little Log House Pioneer Village. 
This is a wonderful opportunity 
for adults to come together in 
work AND play! 
www.allsaintsmusicfestival.com 
for all the event details! 
Å On-line Ticket Sales at  
     BrownPaperTickets.com 
Å Adult Volunteer Opportunities 
     at SignUpGenius.com 
Å Business Advertising 
     Sponsorship and Ticket  
     Packages & Perks Available 
Å òLikeó this Community Event on  
     Facebook 
 
 

Signup Genius URL address: 
WWW.SignUpGenius.com/
go/10C0D4DA4A92CABF49-

allsaints 

Ski Lock-In Friday 
January 31 

6th Grade & Older 
Under 6th grade will need  

an adult chaperone. 
Permission slips and rental forms 
will be available in the entry ways.  
The cost for the night is $39 for lift 
ticket, rental and ski lesson ($23 for 
lift ticket only, ski passes cannot be 
used for this night).  If you have any 
questions or need more permission 

slips, call the office or Norma at  
612-508-5390 or emailñ

noberens@embarqmail.com. 

 
Tell your friends and be 
ready for a night of fun!  

 
 

This all takes place at  
Welch Village  

from 10:00 pm to 4:00 am. 

All parishes welcome! 

http://www.allsaintsmusicfestival.com
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0D4DA4A92CABF49-allsaints
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0D4DA4A92CABF49-allsaints
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0D4DA4A92CABF49-allsaints




2014 Catholic Services Appeal Begins 
òSeek first the Kingdom of God.ó Matthew 6:24ð34 

 
The 2014 Catholic Services Appeal (CSA) is underway. Many of our 
parishioners will soon receive or have already received a mailing 
from the newly established Catholic Services Appeal Foundation  
requesting your support of the 2014 Catholic Services Appeal.  
Please respond generously.  
 

The Appeal funds services that no one parish or individual can do alone and these services 
must go on despite these troubled times in our Archdiocese. It is important to know that  
contributions to the Catholic Services Appeal will be used for the benefit of designated  
ministries of the Appeal and for no other purposes. Please visit the new Catholic Services  
Appeal Foundation website at csafspm.org for more information. 
 

When you give to the Catholic Services Appeal you provide food and shelter, education,  
spiritual support, and sacraments to individuals who are in need, disabled, imprisoned,  
hospitalized, or in nursing homes. You support low-income seniors, pregnant mothers,  
refugees, and immigrants. You support seminarians preparing for the priesthood, make the  
annual Archdiocesan Youth Day happen, and help fund the Rediscover: evangelization and 
catechesis initiative. You help our 65,000 brothers and sisters at the mission parish of  
Jesucristo Resucitado in Venezuela.  
 

This year, the theme of the Appeal is: òSeek first the Kingdom of Godó. Funds given to the  
Catholic Services Appeal help to share the message of salvation not only in our parish but 
throughout our local Church and beyond. Commit to helping the CSA supported ministries. 
Then, please contemplate Godõs gifts to you and reflect on your gratitude for these gifts. Your 
financial support for the work of our parish and vital ministries throughout this local Church 
is one way to express this gratitude. Please note that when our parish reaches its goal, 25% of 
all funds received will be returned for use in our parish. 
 

Rediscover: faith 2014 Speakers Series ð Starts February 3 
Mark your calendars now for talks in the Rediscover: faith 2014 Speakers Series. Total attendance topped 

15,000 for the 2013 series. Make sure you are among those to participate in the all new talks this year!  
 

Rediscover: why pray and Rediscover: how to pray are two inspiring talks that highlight the beauty of 
prayer and offer insight on how to pray, gathered from two-thousand years of Church experience. Discover 

how your life can change and grow in new and powerful ways by building a personal friendship with Jesus Christ. 
 

Rediscover: why pray ð presented by Father Bill Baer 
Rediscover: how to pray ð presented by Pat and Kenna Millea 

 

The two talks are offered on consecutive weeks at each location:  
 

February 3 & 10 ð Holy Name of Jesus, Wayzata 
February 4 & 11 ð St. John Neumann, Eagan 

February 24 & March 3 ð Our Lady of Grace, Edina 
February 25 & March 4 ð St. John the Baptist, New Brighton 

 

All Rediscover: faith 2014 Speakers Series talks begin at 7 p.m. and run 90 minutes, including hospitality time. 
Details at Rediscover-faith.org, under òeventsó. 




